FINAL

Bentley Woods Community Association, Inc.

Board of Directors Meeting

May 14, 2013
Pinnacle Property Management Office
1511 East State Road 434, Suite 3001

Winter Springs, FL 32708

Board Members in Attendance:
Jack McKay, Bill Hovanetz, David Biddle and Susan Weidner.  
Board Members Absent:
Dorothy Talkington

Pinnacle Staff in Attendance:
Anne M. Smith, LCAM 
Meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM.  Quorum was verified.  Meeting was properly noticed.
OPEN FORUM

No homeowners wished to address the Board at this time. 
MINUTES

Motion was made by Bill Hovanetz and seconded by Jack McKay to approve the March 26, 2013 Board Meeting Minutes as written.  Motion carried unanimously.
FINANCIALS

Motion was made by Bill Hovanetz and seconded by Jack McKay to approve the March and April 2013 Financials as presented. Motion carried unanimously. 
COLLECTIONS
The Board reviewed the Attorney’s collection status updates. 

The Board agreed to waive interest fees totaling $11.10 on 505 Rochester Street. 
GROUNDS & MAINTENANCE
The following items were identified and addressed:

· Sod Installed at entrances
PROPOSAL REVIEW
The following proposals were presented for review:
· Reserve Study 
· The Board is not interested in obtaining a reserve study at this time. 
· Well Installation  
· Motion was made by Bill Hovanetz and seconded by Jack McKay to approve Water Works, Inc. to install a shallow irrigation well in the amount of $2,350.00 located at 805 Wellington Avenue.  Motion carried unanimously.  
ADMINISTRATIVE

· Updated the community website.
· Termination letter sent to The Boutty Law Firm, P.A. on March 28, 2013. 
· Year End Financial Postcards mailed March 29, 2013. 
· 2012 Tax Return has been filed. 
NON-COMPLIANCE 
May Non-Compliance Reports and Final Notice Expirations were reviewed.
The Board asked that Management send a reminder letter to the homeowners at 301 Bentley Street asking that they push their trailer back so that it cannot be viewed from the street and also remind them that this is per a previous mediation agreement made with the Bentley Woods Community Association, Inc. 

Motion was made by Jack McKay and seconded by Bill Hovanetz to approve having the Association Attorney send a friendly reminder to the homeowner at 435 Rochester Street that his boat must be removed.   Motion carried unanimously. 
The Board reviewed a Board Action request regarding 820 Manchester Avenue in which the homeowner states that it is impossible to grow grass in the right of way due to trees.  The Board would like Management to contact this homeowner and suggest that they install some sort of groundcover. 

The Board agreed to grant a 30 day extension to the homeowner(s) residing at 631 Red Maple Court to come into compliance with their open lawn violation. 

The Board denied the extension request for 864 Wellington Avenue’s open compliance issues and would like Management to continue with the next step of enforcement. 

NEW BUSINESS

Motion was made by Jack McKay and seconded by Bill Hovanetz to accept the resignation of Diane Thilmony from the Bentley Woods Board of Directors.  Motion carried unanimously. 

Motion was made by Jack McKay and seconded by Bill Hovanetz to appoint Chris Lipsey of 805 Wellington Avenue, to the fill the vacant position on the Bentley Woods Board of Directors.  Motion carried unanimously.

The Board would like Management to contact the Association Insurance Agent to find out what the impact on their insurance rate premiums would be if they decided to place a playground on the common area on Artesia Street in the future. 

Management is to contact The City of Oviedo to investigate if anything can be done regarding a commuter/commercial van that is being parked by 433 Yorkshire Drive.   The Board would also like to have Management inquire with the City of Oviedo if ‘No Parking’ signs can be installed along a problematic area on Artesia Street where students are parking and leaving their vehicles for extended periods of time. 

The Board is interested in Management obtaining bids for a preventative fountain maintenance contract.  The run times on the fountains are unknown at this point and may need to be adjusted accordingly.  Management will bring quotes to the next scheduled Board of Directors meeting for review. 
Management will contact the current pond vendor and obtain an estimate on stocking the ponds with algae eating grass carp to help with the algae growth in the ponds. 

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business to come before the Board, motion was made by Jack McKay and seconded by Bill Hovanetz to adjourn the meeting at 7:40 PM.  Motion carried unanimously.
Respectfully submitted by:
Ashley Christmas Maher, LCAM
Pinnacle Property Management, LLC
May 14, 2013– Minutes 
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